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1) St Luke had recorded in his gospel that Jesus Christ had read Bible in the
synagogue at Nazareth. Which book had he read?

A) Book of Isaiah

B) Book of Jeremiah

C) Psalms

D) From prophet Ezekiel


2) The Gospel in which the description of Jesus sending his disciples for mission is
not given.

A) St. Matthew

B) St. Mark

C) St Luke

D) St. John.


3) What is meant by ‘Korusooso’?

A) The sent

B) Domestic mission

C) Proclamation of the Gospel

D) Mission work


4) What is the meaning of the word ‘liturgy’?

A) Worship

B) Service

C) Praise

D) Love of God


5) The Mount on which the transfiguration of Jesus happened.

A) Mount Tabor

B) Mount Morea

C) Mount Sinai

D) Mount Olive


6) 'For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten son'. In which gospel
is this verse given?

A) St. Matthew

B) St Mark

C) St. Luke

D) St. John


7) Who instituted 'The Servants of the Cross'?

A) Gheevarghese Mar Osthathios

B) Pathrose Mar Osthathios

C) Paulose Mar Gregorios

D) Geevarghese Mar Gregorios




8) The person who initiated 'Brahmavar Mission'.

A) Alvaris Norona

B) Antonio Francis Xavier

C) Pulikkottil Joseph Mar Dionesius

D) Kadavil Paulose Mar Athanasios


9) The Methropolithan who worked hard in North India, as a missionary of Malankara
Church .

A) Sthephanos Mar Theodosius

B) Paulose Mar Gregorios

C) Geevarghese Mar Osthathios

D) Alvaris Mar Yulios


10) Who among the following is not a Roman Catholic missionary?

A) Francis of Assissi

B) Ignatius Layola

C) St. Dominic

D) Alvaris Mar Yulios


11) The Father who formulated the dictums of monasticism.

A) Mar Macharios

B) Mar Anthonios

C) Mar Baselios

D) Mar Gregorios


12) Meaning of the Greek word 'kalos'.

A) Stand

B) Beauty

C) Love

D) Eternity


13) Which of the following shows the presence of Holy Trinity?

A) 'Let us make a man, someone like ourselves'.

B) The Lord reveals himself to Abraham in the oak grove as three persons.

C) The seraphim in Isaiah's vision, praise the Lord as "Holy, Holy, Holy".

D) All the statement given here shows the presence of Trinity.


14) Which of the following statements represent a wrong teaching on Trinity?

A) The three persons in the Holy Trinity are equal in power and glory.

B) The three persons differ in manifestation.

C) Nothing on earth can truly demonstrate Trinity.

D) Since Son is born from the Father, there is a chronological difference between
Father and Son.


15) Who wrote 'Against the heresies'?

A) St. Irenius

B) St. Baselius

C) Gregory of Naziansis

D) Gregory of Nissa.


16) Which of the following statements are true about 'tradition'? 

i.	Tradition is based on Bible 




ii.	Tradition is a continuum of the precedent truth sustained by Holy spirit. 

iii.	Tradition is part of apostolic teachings. 

iv.	Tradition is preserving what belongs to the preceding generation without any
change.


A) i & ii

B) i, ii & iii

C) i , ii, iii &iv

D) ii & iii


17) "One who receives a prophet in the name of a prophet shall receive the prophet’s
reward". Who said this?

A) Jesus Christ

B) Beselius the great

C) St. Matthew

D) St. Paul


18) "The Lord grant to him that he may find mercy from the lord on that day". For
who?

A) St. Paul

B) Onesiphorus

C) Philemon

D) It is not given clearly in the Bible.


19) Choose the one who is not an apostolic father.

A) Mar Clement

B) Mar Ignatius

C) Mar Polycarpose

D) Mar Severius


20) There are very clear teachings about the Holy Qurbana in the 40th chapter of the
'Epistle to Corinthians'. Who wrote this epistle?

A) St. Paul

B) St. Clement of Rome

C) Mar Ignatius of Antioch.

D) St. Peter


21) The year of the Council of Chalcedon.

A) AD 325

B) AD 431

C) AD 451

D) AD 470


22) Which head of the Church is known as 'The Pope of all Alexandria and Africa'?

A) Coptic Church

B) Antiochian Church

C) Ethiopian Church

D) Russian Orthodox Church


23) Which of the following Churches became autonomous at the last? 

A) Malankara Orthodox Church

B) Ethiopian Orthodox church

C) Eritrean Orthodox Church




D) Armenian Orthodox Church 


24) What is the present name of Constantinople?

A) Istanbul

B) Turkey

C) Finland

D) Custhanthinopolice


25) Which prayer is known as the 'Maniso of Mar Severios'?

A) Ennekkum thante idathilninnum……..

B) Parisudha pithave………

C) Nin mathavu visudhanmar……….

D) Uyarappettavante maravil……..


26) In which canonical hour of prayer is the Angelic Hymn included?

A) Ramso (evening)

B) Soutoro (compline)

C) Lilio ( night)

D) Sapro (morning)


27) Which all subjects are referred in the third para of the creed?

A) Jesus Christ and Holy Spirit

B) Holy Spirit and Holy Church

C) Baptism and second coming

D) Jesus Christ and Holy Church.


28) 'Glory be to the Father, to the Son and to the living Holy Spirit, one God for
ever and ever.' When do we make this response in the holy Qurbana?

A) When the holy mysteries are brought towards the congregation.
B) When the chalice is elevated.

C) When the paten is elevated

D) When the holy mysteries are blessed.


29) Before the procession of the holy mysteries to the people, the congregation
prays, 'praised and adorned are the Father, Son and Holy Spirit. To Him be the praise
………' . what is the significance of 'Him' in this response?

A) Indicates the oneness of the triune God

B) Announces the trinity.

C) Shows the masculine gender of God.

D) Shows the distinctive feature of Father, Son and Holy Spirit.

30) Meaning of the word 'stoumen kalos'.

A) Lord, have mercy on us

B) Catechumens shall go out.

C) We stand well.

D) We stand faithfully.


31) The main devotional subject of 'kyemtho prayers'.

A) Holy Mary

B) Resurrection of the Lord

C) Crucifixion of the Lord

D) Second coming of Christ




32) 'Your lips are like a thread of scarlet' -Where is this imagery taken from?

A) Psalms

B) Songs of Solomon

C) Proverbs

D) Book of Revelation


33) 'The scent of ………… , O Lord rises from your wounds'. Choose the word to fill up
the blank. 

A) Blood

B) Chrism 

C) Incense

D) Body


34) 'Wipe away Lord all my debts, with the sponge of your mercy. And by your
compassion Lord, do not remember my sins '. What is mercy compared to in this hymn? 
A) Debts

B) Lord

C) Compassion 
D) Sins


35) 'But rather for the pardon of sins'. What shall cause the pardon of sins?

A) The incarnation of Christ

B) The passion of Christ

C) The body and blood of Christ

D) Intersession of Christ


36) 'Moses gave life by the blood of beasts'. To whom?

A) Cain

B) Ruben

C) Jacob

D) Aaron 

37) The book of the oldtestament which describes the love relationship between the
heavenly bridegroom, son of God and the Church. 
A) Son of Songs

B) Ecclesiastics

C) Esther

D) Ruth


38) The saintly ascetic who converted his heritage to a Dayara.

A) Paulose Mar Gregorios

B) Patrose Mar Osthathios

C) Geevarghese Mar Osthathios

D) Kuriakose Mar Gregorios


39) 'You are my son, today I have begotten you'. In which book does this verse
appear?

A) Psalms

B) St Mathew

C) St. John 

D) Genesis




40) Which of the following phrase means 'praise to Father, Son and Holy Spirt'?

A) Men olam vadamo la olam olmeen

B) Moriyo rahem melain v adarain

C) Shubaho labo labro valrooho kadeeso

D) Hoso vab koolasban la olmeen 

41) Who was the prophet who saw that the glory of God appears from the east?

A) Isaiah

B) Jeremiah

C) Ezekiel

D) Amos 


42) 'Blessed are the pure in heart for………….'. Complete the verse.

A) They shall see God.

B) They shall be called the sons of God.

C) Theirs is the kingdom of God.

D) They shall obtain mercy


43) Prophet who was blessed and chosen in his mother’s womb itself.

A) Isaiah

B) Jeremiah

C) Ezekiel

D) Amos 


44) 'The fragrance of Christ'.

A) Holy Mooron

B) Holy Church

C) Service of baptism

D) Holy Qurbana


45) Which of the following is not a criterion for marriage?

A) Bride and bridegroom shall belong to orthodox Church

B) Generations of bride and bridegroom shall have separation as mentioned in the
canon

C) Marriage shall be solemnised only on the days permitted by the Church.

D) None of These


46) Which of the following concept is part of the epistle read in the service of
marriage? 

i.	The relation between husband and wife is similar to that between Church and
Christ.

ii.	Children shall obey parents in Christ.

iii.	Only those who are gifted shall enter marriage relationship.

iv.	Christian family is joined together by God


A) i & ii

B) iii & iv

C) i , ii , & iii

D) ii, iii, & iv


47) 'I remind you to stir up the gift of God, which is in you by the laying of hands
on you'. To whom did St. Paul say this?




A) Seelas

B) Timothios

C) Titus

D) Bernnabas 


48) Which Syriac word means elder?

A) Presbyter

B) Kaseesa

C) Episcopa

D) Diaconos 


49) Which apostle clearly gives the apostolic tradition of anointing the sick in his
epistle?

A) St. Peter

B) St. John

C) St James

D) St Jude


50) Which of the following statements is wrong about 'anointing of the sick'?

A) This sacrament is based on Bible

B) This is for the healing of the sick

C) This service includes prayers for absolution of sins.

D) This sacrament can be called the last sacrament.


